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Calendar of League of Women Voters of Centre County Events
16 April
LWV Monthly Steering Committee Meeting, 12 noon, 

State College Borough Building - All welcome.
18 April
LWVCC Question Screening Training, PSU Campus 5:00 PM

29 April
Deadline for email submission of questions for Candidates Night, 5:00 PM

1 May

LWVCC Candidates Night, State College Borough Building

21 May 
Special Election for U.S. Congress – PA District #12 



Municipal Primary Elections
28 May 
LWV Monthly Steering Committee Meeting, 12 noon, 

State College Borough Building - All welcome.
11 June
LWVCC Annual Spring Meeting, details TBD
From the Desk of a Presiding Officer 

Here we are in spring!  The grass is green and candidate signs are beginning to populate our byways.  In spite of the cold winter, it has been a busy time for your local League.  We are busily preparing for the upcoming primary and special election, with Sara Bresler coordinating our submission to Vote411 and the Voter’s Guide and Sue Werner preparing for Candidate’s Night on May 1.  Sue is looking for volunteers to serve as runners and timers.  If you’re available and would like to assist, please contact Sue at wernersc@aol.com 
One of the newest initiatives is spearheaded by Laura Brown, Vote PSU.  Laura is leading the efforts to engage and register students on the University Park campus.  Fortuitously we were also approached by a group of students who are taking a public relations class and wanted to design a campaign for the LWVCC to outreach to students on campus.   They coordinated a mock election in the HUB from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM on Tuesday, 16 April and invited students to join the LWV.   They have designed a new brochure and a campaign targeting students via our Instagram account.  We are so appreciative of their assistance.  
We found some members were surprised that if they had paid their dues via PayPal there was an automatic renewal feature.  If you would like to opt out of automatic renewal, please make the change within your PayPal account settings.  Note that also PayPal is changing its features and if you are erroneously charged via PayPal the PayPal fee will be deducted from your refund.  
Amy Farkas has stepped up to lead our newest committee which is planning our educational forums.  We encourage you to identify the initiative within the League that interests you.  Our volunteers are our lifeblood!  Thank you for your hard work on behalf of the League! 
Jan Koch
Co-Presiding Officer
Update from National (LWVUS) 

· LWVUS has identified its Voter Protection Priorities for 2019: 

· Automatic voter registration

· Online voter registration

· Election day registration

· Expanded early voting

· Defending ballot initiatives

· Defending community based voter registration

· The League is supporting several legislative initiatives and is active in 20 lawsuits, including 10 cases involving elections and the National Voters Registration Act and 6 involving redistricting. 

· The League will offer a series of policy briefings throughout Spring 2019.  (See Other Dates and Deadlines below for information)
· LWVUS staff was inside the Supreme Court on March 26 to hear Rucho v League of Women Voters of North Carolina and Benisek v Lamone.  For a breakdown of the main issues around which the justices framed the question you can read the League’s blog:  https://www.lwv.org/blog/inside-courtroom-rucho-v-lwvnc?utm_source=LeagueUpdate&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=041119 

· LWVUS is hosting a series of webinars on Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion within the League.  For additional information visit the League Management Site
· LWVUS Board voted to establish a five person taskforce to evaluate state League support, assess momentum around the National Popular vote effort, and determine a plan of engagement for national staff. 
Update from Harrisburg (LWVPA)

· The State LWV Convention is scheduled for June 21 -23 in Reading, PA.  Jan Koch will be attending.  If anyone else from the League is interested, please let her know. jankkoch@gmail.com
Monthly Steering Committee Meetings are usually held on the third Tuesday of the month at noon at the State College Borough Building.  All members are welcome!  This is a wonderful opportunity to become more involved and bring to light issues you believe should be addressed.  If you plan on attending, please email either Jan Koch (jankkoch@gmail.com) or Sue Sargo (ssargo4@gmail.com) so we may welcome you! Please note that May’s meeting has been rescheduled to the fourth Tuesday of the month, May 28 so as not to conflict with the election. 
Candidates Night Question Screeners Training
Lydia Vandenbergh has volunteered to provide a training session for those who may be interested in serving as “screeners” for Candidates Nights either this year or in the future.  The training will be held on Thursday, April 18 at 5:00 PM at the Land and Water Building on the Penn State Campus  for more information please contact Lydia Vandenbergh at lbvanden@gmail.com 
Candidates Night
Our biannual Candidates Night is scheduled for May 1 at 6:30 in the State College Borough 
Building.  It will also be telecast on C-NET.  We have invited all candidates for contested races in municipalities of 4,000 people. All are welcome to join us.  
This year, in addition to accepting questions from the audience, we are also invited residents of 
Centre County to submit questions before 5PM on April 29 via email to 
lwvcentrecounty@gmail.com.  Please list the specific race for which the question is 
intended.  
Engaging Student Voters
Laura Brown leads a working group tasked with encouraging Penn State students to vote.  They 

have collaborated with offices at the University, and initiated conversations with the Centre County Office of Elections and Board of Elections to consider possibilities.  The working group investigated the possibility of opening a satellite election office on campus so students could vote using absentee ballots before they leave for the summer.  Unfortunately, this was not possible, but the working group will be joining with other groups on campus to help students learn about the candidates and to promote absentee voting. 
The group is viewing the alliances we are forming and the steps we are taking as progress toward 
long-term involvement of the LWVCC with Penn State student voters.  An exciting part of this work is the potential to involve students in the league.  A group of Penn State students  has chosen our league for their public relations project.  They launched a mock election in the HUB on April 16th and generated a list of students interested in participation in the league in the fall. 
Notably, the League of Women Voters, National, State and our local chapter are all waiving the 

membership fee for student members through 2020.  Membership in the league may make a nice graduation gift for those students you know. 
If you would like to take part in this initiative, contact Laura Brown, laurasbrown76@gmail.com  
Votes for Women:  A Portrait of Persistence
The Smithsonian National Portrait Gallery in Washington DC has launched a new exhibit, Votes 
for Women, running now through January 5, 2020.  This exhibit will outline the more than 80-year movement for women to obtain the right to vote as part of the larger struggle for equality.  On view are portraits of the movement’s pioneers, notably Susan B. Anthony and abolitionist Sojourner Truth, and 1848 Seneca Falls participants, including Elizabeth Cady Stanton and Lucy Stone.  In addition to portraits, viewers will be able to see authentic objects, including original banners from the National Woman’s Party and original writings by influential.  For additional information on this exhibit and selected views visit: https://npg.si.edu/exhibition/votes-for-women
We’re looking for Volunteers: 

Social Media:  We need some savvy volunteers to help with posting and updating of our social media accounts.  If interested contact Jan Koch jankkoch@gmail.com  
Environmental Committee Janet Engeman has agreed to chair the Environmental Committee and is seeking some volunteers to work with her.  If you’re interested in participating in this worthwhile effort, please contact Janet directly at jengeman@comcast.net
Voter Education Forums:  Amy Farkas is leading the planning for our voter education forums.  If you’re interested in participating, please contact Amy at manager@harristownship.org 
VotePSU: Interested in helping to engage Penn State voters?  Laura Brown is looking for 
     volunteers for her committee.  Familiarity with the university would be very helpful.  Contact Laura at laurasbrown76@gmail.com 
Other Dates and Deadlines:

22 April
Deadline to Register for the Primary and Special Election

23 April
LWVUS Policy Update on HR4:  Voting Rights Advancement Act

24 April 
Summit on Rural Broadband sponsored by the CDT, State Theater, 10:00 AM
25 April
LWVUS Webinar on Diversity, Equity and Inclusion

21 May  
Municipal Primary and Special Election (District #12)



LWVUS Policy Update:  HR1, For the People Act

11 June
LWVUS Policy Update:  2019 Legislation and Litigation Wrap-up

You may register for the LWVUS Policy Updates webinars by visiting: https://www.lwv.org/league-management/lwvus-offer-policy-briefings
 
Follow us: 

Website: lwvcentrecounty.org

Facebook: League of Women Voters of Centre County

Twitter: lwvcentrecounty

Instagram: lwvcentrecounty
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